
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Lacey G. Simpson, Acting City Manager  

DATE: September 6, 2022 

RE: Love In Action, Newsletter, September 2022 

Attached for City Council review is a copy of Love in Action’s September 2022 
newsletter. Should Councilmembers have questions regarding the report, staff can 
attempt to respond accordingly. 
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STATS AUGUST 2022

FIRST TIME SERVED			   11
HOUSEHOLDS SERVED		  84			 
	 ADULTS  123	    KIDS  124
VOLUNTEER HOURS			   63
VALUE OF VOLUNTEER 		  $1908.90
CLIENT ASSISTANCE			  $4745.99
INCOME - Ind/Churches/bus	 $4145.69
GRANT Reimbursemnt			   $0
EXPENSES					    $7913.94

Basic Homeless Assistance Program
10 HOUSEHOLDS - RENT/UTILITY	 $17604.06
12 ADULTS & 11 CHILDREN

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2022
Judith McQuerry, President
Nancy McDonald, Vice President
Dominique King, Secretary
Shannon Updike, Co-Secretary
Dorrien Hendrickson, Treasurer
Brenda Stewart
Jeanne Sande
Laurie Gillet
Lisa Scarborough, Exec. Director

MISSION STATEMENT:
“TO PROVIDE OPPORTUNITIES FOR CHRISTIANS TO MEET THE NEEDS OF 

THEIR NEIGHBORS IN PRACTICAL AND PERSONAL WAYS.”

LOVE IN ACTION
SEPTEMBER 2022

Thank you to PeaceHealth staff who donated 
these great diapers & wipes.

Holy Name Catholic Church donated 
these diapers, wipes and baby 

blankets.  Thanks so much!

Genesis 2:2
“By the seventh day God had finished the work 
he had been doing; so on the seventh day he 
rested from all his work.”
 God rested from his labors of creating all things, 
so the least we can do is to rest from our daily 
labors for a day and enjoy family, friends and 
neighbors.  Have a great Labor Day weekend?

Marge` Hink has been a 
LIA volunteer from the 

beginning.  She is always 
smiling and easy going.  

She has been 
delivering groceries 

for years and has been 
a regular volunteer at 
our Food Commodities 

giveaway



Church of Christ
	
Church of the Nazarene
	 Pastor Peter Epler
Clover Pass Community 
	 Pastor
First Lutheran Church
	 Pastor
First United Methodist Church
	 Pastor David Owsley
Good News Fellowship
	 Pastor Marvin Reid
Holy Name Catholic Church
	 Father James Wallace

Contact Info:
Office:

1216 Tongass

907-247-5462
liaktn@kpunet.net
www.liaktn.org

facebook:
loveinaction
ketchikan

Ketchikan Community Church
	 Pastor Geoff Glover 
First Assembly of God
	 Pastor Clint Schultz
Lighthouse Church of God
	 Pastor Jeff White
Open Door Fellowship
	 Pastor Dale Bakkela
Presbyterian Church
	 Pastor David Owsley
Seventh-Day Adventist
	
South Tongass Alliance Church
	 Pastor Cade King
White Cliff Church	
	 Pastor Alan McElroy

LIA PARTNER CHURCHES

Well Fall is coming swiftly and services have picked up this month as work is slowing down, people 
renewing their food stamp applications and other challenges.  Due to continued and generous giving we 
are able to keep our different closets and food pantry stocked.  We feel that it is always important that 
we are able to provide the items and services that we advertize at all times.  
The Walmart grant of $2000 helps to keep our food pantry stocked.  We have had wonderful donations of 
diapers & wipes this month. We had a case of toilet paper donated from the Salvation Army.  Each week 
we receive donations from people in our community, it is such a blessing to get a call from someone who 
has something to donate.
The Food Commodity program (A Federal food program) provides a wide variety of foods from meat, 
vegetables, beans, Mac & Cheese, rice, chili, canned meats and other staples.  Clients can pick these 
items each month on the 4th Thursday of the month.
Our new Homeless assistance grant (BHAP) provides rent/utilities/sec dep for those who are under 
eviction, disconnect or homeless.   We receive $100,000 each year to assist our community. Thanks to all 
our volunteers that keep our services going smoothly.  Thanks to all our donors who keep us solvent!
Have a great September!  
Blessings, Lisa

We have provided 
39 backpacks with 

school supplies to kids 
in our community.  
Totaling $1560.  

Thanks again to the 
Elks Club for the 

backpacks and all who 
donated supplies and 

funds!

Pray for our partner churches 
who are seeking new pastors!
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